
Dear editors, 

 

Although some of the authors are non-native speakers of English, there are at least 3 

coauthors who are native-English speakers who have edited and polished the 

revised manuscript for grammar, sentence structure, word usage, spelling, 

capitalization, punctuation, format, and general readability.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sam Cheng, MD, PhD 


